FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please would you provide me with a dataset comprising the UPRN (Unique Property Reference Number) and the BA Reference (Billing Authority Property Reference Code)* relating to all business premises which are currently identified in your local authority's area for rating purposes. 
As I understand the UPRN is a key component of your Local Land and Property Gazetteer.

The Billing Authority Property reference code is available via the following link:

https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/dataset/nndr-live-2020/information/?sort=publication_date
Therefore, this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, as it is already in the public domain.  

Ordnance Survey has published a list of all UPRNs with their x,y coordinates: https://www.ordnancesurvey.co.uk/business-government/products/open-uprn. In addition, Ordnance Survey published its new Open ID policy to enable and encourage the use of Ordnance Survey’s identifiers (the TOID, the UPRN and the USRN) to join datasets and combine the value of Ordnance Survey data with the user’s own data: https://www.ordnancesurvey.co.uk/business-government/tools-support/open-mastermap-programme/open-id-policy
Therefore, Section 21of the Act is applied, the information is accessible by other means.

Where there is a charge for this information, Section 43 of the Act is also applicable.  Under s43(2), information is exempt if its disclosure would, or would be likely to, prejudice commercial interests of any person. 

Disclosure of the requested information would prejudice Ordnance Survey and GeoPlaces’s commercial interests. Release of the data would have a significant adverse effect on Ordnance Survey and GeoPlace’s commercial revenue.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
